
Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope that you’ve all had a good ‘shorter’ week and are looking forward to the weekend with your children. It’s 
been another busy and enjoyable week in school and, even though there has again been one day less, there is 
still much Coppice success to celebrate:

Well done Year 6 with your SATs!

I just want to say a huge well done to our Year 6 children for the incredibly mature and determined way that they 
have approached their SAT tests this week.  We are incredibly proud of you all children.

Congratulations gymnasts!

Our school gymnastics team attended Fenton Manor Sports Complex in Stoke on Trent on Wednesday 10th May 
for the British School National Gymnastics Championships 2023. Our U11 Coppice teams represented the West 
Midlands region, against schools from all across the country.

The children, who represented us, were:

Under 11 Girls Team:

Ayla W, Charlotte H, Zara I, Layla S, Kesia Q and Ellie D

Under 11 Boys Team:

Jack R, Bobby L, George P, Orlando H and Harley D

Under 11 Mixed Team:

Ella M, Eliza F, Chloe W, Dougie R and Keegan G

Each team completed an individual floor routine and two vaults that were marked by a group of judges from The 
British School’ Gymnastics’ Association.

-Our Under 11 Girls’ team did amazingly well in what is such a hard category with a large number of teams 
competing, the majority of them private schools with incredible resources and facilities at their disposal.

-Our Under 11 Boys’ team placed a fabulous 2nd and therefore received a silver medal each.

- Our Under 11 Mixed Girls’ and Boys’ team also scored highly but didn’t place this time.
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All teams were superb and The Coppice coaches were 
extremely proud of each and every gymnast. They 
represented the school superbly with their fabulous attitude, 
impeccable manners and good sportsmanship. Well done 
children!

Our wonderful Coppice gymnasts are pictured below with a 
very proud Mr. Hutt and one of our coaches: Ms. Witham.

For three of our Year 6 children: Jack R, Dougie R and George P and Keegan G, from Year 5 who will shortly be 
leaving The Coppice due to relocation with his family, this was the last time representing The Coppice and we 
wish them well in their new schools and hope they continue with their gymnastics journey.

It is also extremely important that we recognise the contribution from our dedicated and talented coaches: Miss 
Carter, Ms Witham and Ms Garrett, along with our junior coaches Olivia Witham, Nicole Rogers, Sophie Fellows 
and Ella Garrett who give up their time to support our gymnasts.

We would like to also recognise Olivia Witham, pictured 
right, who is not only one of our junior coaches, but is 
also an ex-pupil of The Coppice.

Olivia competed in the tumbling competition 
representing the West Midlands for Woodrush.  We 
would like to congratulate Olivia, who is now the 
National U14 bronze medal Tumbler of 2023.

Huge congratulations Olivia - your on-going success will 
be an inspiration to all future Coppice gymnasts!

 
Florence Nightingale visits Year 1!

On Thursday, each Year 1 class enjoyed travelling back in time with the famous ‘Lady with the lamp: 'Florence 
Nightingale'.  Through an immersive drama workshop, the children learnt about her life, career and how she 
transformed nursing and the sanitation of our hospitals.  It started with taking them back to how life was in the 
Victorian era to show how she cared for soldiers in the Crimean War.  All the children were so imaginative and 
engrossed and the Year 1 staff were left thinking that we have a few stage professionals in the making!  The children 
completed the session by learning how to care for their very own injured soldiers recreated with their injured teddies. 
Luckily, they all recovered!  Everyone had a fantastic time bringing their history curriculum to life!



You wowed us William!

As you all know from my newsletter last week, we had an absolutely fantastic 
time in school last Friday when we celebrated the Coronation of King Charles 
III. What I didn’t get chance to tell you all was that my afternoon ended with 
William, from 5F (pictured) coming to my office to perform The National 
Anthem for all of the Senior Leadership Team and members of the office 
team. We were completely wowed by William’s rendition and want to say a 
massive thank you and well done to him for having the courage to do this. 
Well done William – we are incredibly proud of you for showing off your talent!

Well done Joshua!

I would like to celebrate Joshua S, from Year 5, who 
last weekend competed in the Midland Karate 
Championship. Incredibly, Josh won three gold medals 
in kata, creative weapons and team kumite. Not only 
that, but Josh also qualified for the European squad for 
2024 at this event, which shows what a high level he is 
achieving and competing at. Joshua is pictured both at 
the event itself and also at home with the medals that 
he won. I think that you’ll agree that they look very 
impressive! Well done Joshua – we can’t wait to see 
where your karate journey takes you next.

Well done Ellimay and Havana!

Last Sunday Ellimay and Havana, both from 1D, took part in a dance show at Drayton Manor where they 
represented their dance school: Stardust Academy. The event was hosted by Chance2Dance and saw a huge 
audience for the girls to perform in front of which was an amazing experience for both of the girls. Ellimay and 
Havana are part of a performance group in their dance school and have worked incredibly hard over the last few 
months in preparation for this show. As a school, we are incredibly proud of their fantastic attitude and dedication 
to their dancing. Well done girls!

That just leaves me wish you all a lovely weekend - we look forward to welcoming the children bright and early on 
Monday morning.

Kind regards,

Mr.Hutt 

(Headteacher)



 

 

 

Star of the Week - Hot Chocolate

Themed Menu Thursday 18th May

We had two Star of The Week sessions this week. Children who were due for their reward last Friday postponed 
until Tuesday because they didn’t want to miss out on any Coronation activities. 



 SCOFF

Sports Days Dates

The next two dates for SCOFF are 17th and 24th May. Please book using the details below. The SCOFF team 
also wondered if anyone had any board games they no longer use that they would be happy to donate. They 
are looking for any suitable game for ages 4 to 11 years which does not have too many parts or counters which 
could get lost. Thank you. 

Date      Time
9.30am - 11.00am 1.00pm - 3.00pm 1.30pm - 3.00pm

12th June Year 3 and Year 4

13th June Year 5 and Year 6

14th June Mon - Weds Nursery 
RT & RF

Weds - Fri Nursery and 
Full time Nursery
RR

15th June Year 1 and Year 2
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                              Community News

Thank you for reading our Whole School Newsletter. Now click 
on the link below to access your Year Group Newsletters.

Click here 

https://sites.google.com/coppice.worcs.sch.uk/yeargroupnewletters/home

